

EXECUTIVE BODY MEETING 2021-22

MINUTES OF THE MEETING

3.02.2022 Thursday

The PTA Executive body meeting was conducted on Saturday, 3rd February, 2022 on MS Teams platform

Agenda:

- WELCOME NOTE
- CONFIRMATION OF E PTA CONDUCTED ON 30/10/21
- ADMISSIONS 2022-23
- STAFF RECRUITMENT 2022-23
- BOOK LIST FOR ACADEMIC YEAR 2022-23
- PHYSICAL OPENING OF SCHOOL
- ANY OTHER POINT WITH CHAIRPERSON'S PERMISSION
- VOTE OF THANKS

Minutes of the Meeting:

Point No 1] Welcome Note:

Principal, Mrs. Sumedha Phadke welcomed all the E PTA members. Principal noted that the requisite quorum or the meeting was present and called the meeting to order.

Point No 2]Confirmation of previous EPTA meeting: Mrs. Sumedha Phadke read out the minutes of previous EPTA meeting. The minutes were confirmed unanimously by the members present for the meeting.

Point No 3] Admissions 2022-23:

Principal, Mrs. Sumedha Phadke gave updated about the admissions for the year 2022-23. The online admission forms were available from 1/12/21 and the forms filled for admission were more than the availability of seats. Thus admissions for LKG and UKG were alloted as per lottery system. A baseline test was taken for Std 1 to 5 and on the basis of the result, students were admitted. She further added that admissions for Std 1 and 2 are completed, for rest of the classes the process is still going on.

She mentioned that there will be 4 divisions for Std 1, 2 and 3; 2 divisions for Std 4 and 1 division for Std 5.

She further added that City Pried School will be having bridging sessions for new admissions of classes 3rd, 4th and 5th from Monday, 7th of February in the form of worksheets to help them to revise the syllabus covered in our school.

Point No 4] Staff Recruitment for year 2022-23:

Principal, Mrs. Sumedha Phadke said that a well qualified staff is appointed for the new classes. Training and induction programme for new teachers will be conducted in the month of March 22 so that they are familiar with the school's process. The new teachers will join the school from 1st of April 22. She further mentioned that a new programme called Creya learning will be introduced for classes 4th and 5th which has a stem based approach. This programme is carried out in Nigdi branch since few years. She further added that discovery programme will also be there for std 4 and 5.

She also informed that like Dance, Music and Keyboard, one more selective that is dramatics will be introduced from from std 1 in the year 22-23. She also mentioned that Ms. Pragati has opted for higher education in Dance so a new dance is appointed and she has already started taking sessions for children.

Point No 5| Booklist 2022-23:

rincipal, Mrs. Sumedha Phadke mentioned that the book list for classes 1 to 3 remains the same but for classes 4 and 5 Cambridge Publication books will be used for subjects like English, Math and Science. The unused amount for I card, Calendar, planner, class photo etc. will be adjusted in the next year for existing parents as the school was completely online and these items were not issued; but at the same time it will be included in the book list of new parents. She also mentioned that the booklists are ready and would be shared in due course of time.

Point No 6] Physical opening of schools:

Principal, Mrs. Sumedha Phadke mentioned that the consent form link is already sent to the parents and the physical school will start from Monday 7th of February 22. There would be online classes conducted for students who have opted for online in a separate batch where in one to one attention will be given to the students as it is going on currently. Also there will be physical classes for those who have chosen offline school. However it is not applicable for std 3 as more than 95% of the parents have opted for physical school. So for std 3 the classes would be streamed online. She also informed that the Time Table and other details will be given by Saturday 5/2/22.

Director Ashwini Kulkarni mentioned that though City Pride School has conducted online classes successfully ell compared to other schools, there are certain things that cannot be achieved in an online class. So it is very important for children to come to school now as we need to focus on what they have actually understood. This will help us understand the learning gaps. She further mentioned that now we need to take some calculated risk and open the schools physically.

She further added that for std 3 we will have some subjects online and some subject offline.

Point No 7] Final Examination & Closure Meetings:

Director Ashwini Kulkarni mentioned that we will find out the gaps in learning in the last two years and we plan to conduct our final exam in the form of diagnostic test which will focus on what the children must know for the coming year and not just the rote learnt knowledge which they produce on the answer sheet. All the three schools are working on designing the diagnostic test. This will be our aim. She further added that the final exam will be an eye opener to know where the children are lagging and where we need to bridge the gap. The bridging of the gaps will be done in the month of April. In the month of April

we would not rush with the portion for next year but we would revise the important concepts necessary for next year. She also mentioned that it may happen that some portion would be omitted for next year as the whole year is a bridging year for us. She asked the parents to give their views about the same.

Mr. Thakre said that it is a real welcome move and may be some parents will start sending their kids to school after a week or so. She also mentioned that next year there will be a different kind of hybrid model where some subjects will be taken online and some will be taken offline.

Director Dr. Ashwini Kulkarni mentioned that we would have final exam offline. We urge the children who have opted for online classes to write the final exam offline. She also added that the teachers would take class tests, we would also give paper pattern for final exam. A google form will be sent for the same again. Last year in the month of May we had summer camp but this year in the month of March we would have final exam, results at March end, April we would work on the gaps and May month will be used for re-enforcing the learning by sending worksheets.

Mr. Yatin Patki, Mrs. Rachna Gupta, Mrs. Supriya Deshmukh, Mr. Kulkarni appreciated and supported the offline exam.

Mr. Thakre asked that some parents may think of sending the children offline after a couple of week so what will be the procedure for the same.

Director Dr. Ashwini Kulkarni answered that the consent will again be taken form such parents. Principal, Mrs. Sumedha Phadke mentioned that there would be closure meetings in the month of February. As we have Opening meetings in the month of April, we would have closure meetings in the month of February which will start from 15th of February. The schedule for the same will be sent in advance.

Director Dr. Ashwini Kulkarni expressed her gratitude towards all the EPTA members.

Mr. Yatin Patki expressed his gratitude towards the school and also mentioned that we would always be in support to the success of City Pride School Ravet.

Mrs. Supriya Deshmukh and Mrs. Rachna Gupta also appreciated the efforts that are taken by the school and also appreciated the teachers. Mr. Thakre also appreciated the efforts taken by teachers during revision and online school.

s. Shirin and Ms. Cheryll thanked the management and Principal for constantly guiding throughout the year in the online school.

Point No 8] Vote of Thanks:

Mrs. Ritu Jain proposed vote of thanks and also expressed her gratitude towards all the members of EPTA.

PRINCIPAL CITY PRIDE SCHOOL, Ravet, Pune

